
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 25th October 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Compassion”.                   

“The Lord is gracious and compassionate slow to anger and rich in Love” Psalm 145:8 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

A very busy week this week, starting with a visit from the PCSO discussing safety particularly for 
Halloween and Bonfire Night…please remember to stay safe during the holiday time. Next the year 3 
and 4 children celebrated their learning with a Stone Age exhibition – it was wonderful. I personally 
loved the cave drawings that all visitors were asked to add to, and the children explaining the 
chronological timeline of the period, they were amazingly knowledgeable - well done children - from 
all who visited. 

Staff and parents on Monday evening went to collect a range of                                                              
furniture donated to school, this will soon be in our classrooms and                                                 
not in the hall! A huge thank you to Mr Roberts-Tighe for helping us                                            
acquire the furniture and to Mr Holcroft, Mr Blower, Mr Mowbray                                                      
and Mr Sharma for unloading too. 

As we finish our half term giving thanks for the harvest in all its                                                                                                  
forms, may I thank you in advance for your harvest donations we will                                                                                                     
pass on to benefit others through Warrington Food Bank. 

Have a safe and wonderful half term holiday and see you all soon.                                                   
Mrs Mowbray  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are a  

church school… 

exploring black history… 

 

 

   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS:Farmer Berties Trip 

 

  

 

Class 2: Art Day 

 

 

 

Class 3: Exhibition 

 

 

 

Class 4: PCSO Visit 

 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
 

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust  -    

 

   Have a look on the LDST website 

 if you are interested in becoming 

 an LDST Director… 

         Join our LDST family 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

 

1899 9th Oct – Found it necessary to 

remove several children from the 

singing lessons- they were not being 

musical. 

1899 7th Dec- Closed school on 

account of darkness- gas failing. 

1900-Jan 23-Owing to the wet stormy 

weather playtime was abandoned, 

school was closed at 10 minutes to 

four. 

1900 Feb 15th- No school in afternoon 

on account of storm-children very wet. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
        

 
 
 
 

 

 
Farmer Berties 

Our reception children enjoyed a lovely trip to 

Farmer Berties on Thursday morning and had a 

fantastic time picking pumpkins.  

Thank you so much Farmer Bertie.  

 

 

 

 
Foodbank Coat Appeal 

   

Glazebury CE Primary School will be collecting pre-

used good condition coats of all sizes and age groups. 

Warrington Food Bank were so delighted with the 

support they received from our school community last 

winter when we collected and donated so many 

winter coats that they have asked for our help again 

this winter. If you have any coats that you no longer 

require, we will be delighted to accept your kind 

donations.  Please drop them off at the school office 

between Monday 14th October and Friday 4th 

November 2024.  We will collect them and then take 

them to Warrington Foodbank. 

 

 

 

 

 
Clubs for Next Half Term 

Tuesday  - Puzzles and Games Club with 

Miss Foster 

Thursday  -Cooking Club with Miss 

Hardman 

Please sign up via ParentPay @£3.50 per 

week, full half term £24.50. Those doing a 

Tuesday club it will be only £21 due to one 

Tuesday being cancelled this half term due 

to parents evening. If your child is Y3-Y6 

and in extended provision they will 

automatically be included in the club. 

Christmas Fair  

SAVE THE DATE! – We will be holding our 

Christmas Fair on Friday 13th December 

2024 3:30 to 5:00pm. Put the date in your 

calendars so you don’t miss out on this 

fantastic event. 

We are looking for people to have craft 

stalls so that our children/parents can do 

some Christmas shopping.  If you know 

anyone that may be interested, please ask 

them to contact us to book a stall. 

 

 

Toast for Snack for Next half term  
Toast for next half term is £10.50 which is 30p per 
day from Monday 4/11 to Friday 20th December. Sign 
up via ParentPay for your child to receive freshly 
cooked warm toast at morning break before we return 
to school on Monday 4th November.  It is live on 
ParentPay now. 

 

 
Do we have any parents/grandparents/carers 

who may be interested in coming into school 

on a regular basis to assist with classroom 

tasks, reading to children etc. If this is of 

interest to you, please speak to the school 

office. 

 
 

Art Gallery  

We hosted our first ever Art Gallery, the children were very proud to display and show their work, thank 

you to all that came along and enjoyed looking at all the children’s wonderful creations. We are very 

proud. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Childhood Flu Immunisation Programme  

Information was emailed last week from the 

NHS school health team regarding childhood 

flu immunisation program which available for 

children from nursery to year 6.   

NHS nurses are attending school on Tuesday 

12th November to deliver flu immunisation to 

the children whose parents have requested and 

given consent.  If you would like your child to 

receive, please sign up by return.  

 

 

 

School Meal Prices - Warrington Borough Council school meal price is set to increase 

from £2.60 to £2.80 from Monday 4th November when school returns after the October half term 

holiday, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.   Warrington school meals service 

remain fully committed to offering the best possible food options for all our children. The three weekly 

rolling menus detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the additional daily offer of a 

vegetarian option and/or jacket potato, will remain in place. They will continue to provide a high-quality 

service that delivers healthy, nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary requirements, and is 

served in a safe environment on our school premises. 

 

 

Half Term  
We break up TODAY Friday 25th October at the 
usual time. I hope you all have a happy and safe 
half term holiday. The children have been visited 
this week by the local PCSO to talk to them about 
the safety of Halloween and Bonfire Night. So 
enjoy but stay safe. We look forward to welcoming 
the children back on Monday 4th November 2024. 

 

Data Collection 
It is important that we always hold in school 
current data for your children. Please help us 
by completing our annual data collection as 
detailed in the letter sent out last week. Follow 
the link to update for your child’s details.   
https://forms.office.com/e/D69RX8wJyv 

 

Themed Cinema Night  

Reception to Year 6 children are 
invited to watch Hotel Transylvania 
the first Friday back Friday 8th 
November after school and children 
can come into school with monster 
hair or monster costumes to watch 
the film if they wish to, this is 
optional.   You can purchase tickets 
on ParentPay. 

 
 

 

 

Admissions Policy 2026/27 - Please note that we 

are consulting on changes on our Admissions Policy 

for 2026/2027. The draft policy and supplementary 

application form can be found on our website.  Our 

consultation will end on Monday 16th December 

2024. 

https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/admissions_a

rrangements/240144 

Please send any comments to be taken into account 

to our school email address: 

glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk 

 

Play Equipment - Please note we are waiting for a 

replacement part for the play equipment, the part has been 

ordered but we are waiting delivery which could be a couple 

of weeks. Until this part arrives the play equipment is out 

of bounds and taped off as a reminder that we do not want 

the children to play on it.  Please can parents/carers adhere 

to this when the children are in your supervision at the 

beginning and end of the school day.  We are chasing the 

supplier to send the part as quickly as possible. Thank you in 

advance for your co-operation. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/D69RX8wJyv
https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/admissions_arrangements/240144
https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/admissions_arrangements/240144
mailto:glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk


 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Our school has registered for Asda Cashpot for Schools. When you are shopping at Asda please 

download the App and select our school to donate the points/cash to us.      This will not affect your 

own points. Thank you.  

 
 

  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

22nd  October – Holly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARTRIDGE LAKES HALLOWEEN LAKESIDE TRAIL

 

For more information about the event, please see their website using the following 
link: 

 
http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/ 

 

 

http://halloweenlakesidetrail.co.uk/


 
 
 
 

       
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Awards will roll over until next week due to Harvest Festival Service 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your 
child off school or nursery when they are 
unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools 
and nurseries, these say when children should 
be kept off school and when they shouldn't.  
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-
too-ill-for-school If you do keep your child at 
home, it's important to phone school 
or nursery daily.  
 

                   
 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school


 

 

 

Growing at the heart of God’s community 
 

Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 95.3%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 21st October 2024. 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 96% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 96.7% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 94.3% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 95% 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 87.7% 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 90% 


